

Swimming Proposal 2017-18

We want to Co-op with Burley and keep swimming as a sanctioned club for next year as the state works through this transition. This would allow us to support our athletes with this new rule change and allow them to compete at districts and state.

Current swimming coach coaches both Minico and Burley teams now. We would like to do a \$1000 stipend (or minimum required starting stipend in our district) and split with Burley so cost would be \$500 for Minico.

There are 7 events, 4 local between twin, Rupert, and Jerome. We would split transportation costs with Burley \$2500-3000 transportation including districts and state to Boise.

We would pay catastrophic fee like all sports.

The rest of costs for swimsuits, goggle's, timers, meet help, pool fees, entry fees will be provided by the club and fundraising as they do now.

We are looking at a total cost to the district at \$2,200 to \$2500 to sanction swimming.